
 
 
 

  CITY OF ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 
301 E. Huron, P.O. Box 8647, Ann Arbor, Michigan  48107 

Phone (734) 794-6110             FAX  (734) 994-8296 
 

 
 
 
 
September 6, 2022 
 
Yarden Katz 
Via Email: yarden.katz@gmail.com 
 
Subject:  Appeal of FOIA No. 7048 

 
Dear Yarden Katz: 
 
You have appealed the City’s response to FOIA Request 7048. You requested: “the daily 
activity logs of AAPD from January 1, 2010 through July 31, 2022” which you specified 
should include “1: AAPD case number; 2. Date and time of activity; 3. Address of police 
activity (with latitutd/longitude, if available); 4. A short narrative description of the event 
including any information about arrests and a classification of the offenses; 5. The ‘race 
of the arrestee, if arrests were made.” Your request was denied on the basis of MCL 
15.233(4) which states that the Freedom of Information Act does not require the City to 
make a compilation, summary, or report of information. You have appealed this denial. 
 
I have considered your appeal and have determined that the denial was proper. The City 
does not keep the information in the form you requested, and to provide the information 
you have requested would require the Police Department to synthesize multiple different 
sets of records and create a report to your specifications.  This is the exact situation 
described in MCL 15.233(4). Your appeal is therefore denied. 
 
As noted in the response you received from the Records Department, some of the 
information you have requested is already publicly available online at: 
https://www.a2gov.org/services/data/Pages/default.aspx. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Milton Dohoney Jr.  
City Administrator  
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